
Patti M. (Group Records) has let me know that we now have 45 hard copy and 585 electronic 
subscriptions for the NHL.  
 
John O. has generously agreed to continue to be our printer and to send out the hard copies.  
Thank you John! 
 
I appreciate everyone’s efforts to get their articles to me on time and to submit an article even if 
they don’t have much “news” to report.  This is how we grow together and keep NYN Area 
strong and vibrant. We had 99% of reports submitted for the April issue - (almost perfect)!! 
  
It has been a real pleasure to be your interim editor.  I think it is going to be an exciting 3 years 
for Panel 58. 
 
Gwenne R. 
 
 


